Absolute LLC
PO Box 545
Gillette, WY 82717

11/27/2018

Karlene Abelseth
City Clerk

City of Gillette

PO Box 3003
Gillette, WY 82717

Karlene Abelseth,

Please except this letter as a request for our proposed extended servicing area. We would like this matter
to be placed on the City Council's December 4th meeting agenda, for review and approval. The area is
approximately 5393 square feet, on the east side of the building. This area includes our horse shoe pits and corn
hole boards. Area does not include, as some have thought, the receiving bay/loading dock or the locked back
receiving door of the Shell Food Mart. See attachment for clarity. | have attached an email from Mr. Patrick
Davidson, from November of 2017, regarding the plans Alex Gilmour of Denali Construction presented him
regarding the proposed split rail/cross buck fence. Mr. Davidson stated, “It would appear, based on the information
provided, that the proposed project would constitute a fence for the purposes of the Wyoming Statues and our City
Code Chapter 3.” A permit for the fence was received March 4, 2018 and the fence was built by Mr. Gilmour using
attached drawing that was presented to Mr. Davidson. After Mr. Gilmour finished construction of the fence, he
called the City and requested an inspection. He was informed that the City does not inspect fences. The fence was
modified, by Michael’s Construction while the drive through was being constructed, to enclose the approximately
5393 square feet we are requesting. Mr. Joe Schoen from the City Engineering Department inspected and approved
the drive through and fence on November 1%, 2018, according to Mike Jorgensen of Michael’s Construction.
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Audra Hyttinen
Absolute LLC

Best,
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Joel Kurtenbach

MM

From: Patrick Davidsor <patrickd@gillettewy.gov>
Sent: Thursday, Novernber 30, 2017 1:38 PM

To: Joel Kurtenbach

Ce: Anthony Reyes; Karlene Abelseth

Subject: Legend's Lounge

Mr. Kurtenbach:

I had an opportunity to meet with Mr. Gilmour with regard to a fence for your business known as Legend's. [t
would appear, based on the information proviced, that the proposed project would constitute a fence for
purposes of the Wyoming Statutes and our City Code Chapter 3. Mr. Gilmour and I also discussed a
"temporary” fence to enclose the smoking area, and the permanent type fence more along the boundaries of
where horseshoes, etc. were played. I feel pretty confident as to what has been proposed.

However, [ want to be clear that my interpretation of the fence is simply my own. The ability fo serve outdoors,
and to allow you to expand the licensed building is entirely at Council's discretion. They are not required to
accept your proposal as meeting either the City Code requirements or Wyoming Statutes. Even with the fence,

and the construction of the same, the decision to expand your licensed building to include anything outside of
the four walls of your building is subject to Council's sole discretion.

[ mentioned to Mr. Gilmour that I would forward this information regarding the fence to you. As always, if you
have additional questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact Karlene, Tony or myself.

Pat

Patrick G. Davidson, City Administrator
City of Gillette

P.0O. Box 3003

Gillette, WY 82717

(307) 686-5290

Email:

Emails and attachments may be public records under the Wyoming Pubiic Records Act, W.S. § 16-4-
201 et seq., and may be subject to public disclosure pursuant fo this Act, unless a specific exception
applies which limits or prohibits disclosure.
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